

SAN JUAN DIEGO ROMAN CATHOLIC MISSION

February 11, 2024

Clint Mack Town Manager Town of Robbins 101 N. Middleton St. Robbins NC 27325

Dear Clint,

I would like to express my sincere appreciation for all the support that you have presented to our community, I honestly feel that if we keep working together we will move forward exceptionally.

I would also like to take advantage of this opportunity to request assistance on closing Broad St. down to turn on McSwain St and again on Salisbury St. finishing up on Ross St. (I attached the map), this would be on Good Friday March 29, 2024, beginning at 12:00 pm. and ending at 2:00 pm. The parishioners will be doing a living Way of the Cross and we will clean after all.

You are more than welcome to witness this event.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at (910)690-9288 or fr.javier.castrejon@raldioc.org

I hope you can answer me ASAP.

Sincerely,

Father Javier Castrejon

